CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes April 12, 2021

Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Mary Ferguson – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Doris Heaberlin – UMW; Allison Lehn – Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader; Missy Shaver—Secretary

Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:07 pm by Jeff Freel.  The meeting was held in person and via Zoom teleconference, because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Pastor Dani opened the meeting with a devotion on “Trust Prayer”.  Minutes from the February 8, 2021 meeting was emailed to all members. The minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report –  Quick Book balance as of 31 March 2021.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.
General Account       $43, 218.15

Memorial Account    $20,411.70

Money Market           $26,217.80

Certificates:  $87,280

                        $25,660

                        $11,400
Old Business – No Old Business.

New Business  -  Another Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) loan for $20,177.00 has been approved for our church.

Education –  The committee met March 11, 2021.  The committee will be giving $500 to Landon Fetters for Simpson Youth Academy Camp.  Put together 48 Easter Egg Bags for kids and families.  Will have five graduates this year (Avery Britt, Jessica Carroll, Brock Jackson, Lila Morgan & Mitch Purcell).  

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – The Jordons delivered tulips to our shut ins.  Continue giving to the food pantry.  Bobbi Meister helped paint 99 rocks with Pastor Dani for Holy week.

Missions –  Finished up holy week and Pastor Dani did an excellent job for the whole week!  Working with Pastor Dani on opening up the church more to in person worship.
Worship –  The committee last meeting was January 17, 2021.  Start in-person Sunday services this February 14, 2021 and also for Ash Wednesday, February 17, 2021.  Opening the Church for Good Friday prayer vigil from 8 am to 5 pm.  Youth Service at 7:00 am on Easter Morning and Easter Service at 10:30 am.

Memorials –  No report.

Communications –    The committee will be meeting April13, 2021 at 6:30 pm.  Will be discussing the layout and updates on our website and how to make the website more tech friendly.  Will be checking on the Community Greeters program if they are still giving lists of those they have contacted.

Finance –  The search for financial Secretary has been filled.  Joy Warner has accepted the position.  Brandi Jackson has agreed to take Memorials later on this summer.  Thank you to the Nominations Committee for their work on finding replacements for these two important positions.  The Rainy Day account and the Memorial account have now been divided and are in their own individual accounts in our bank in Altoona and the Building Certificates are with The Iowa Methodist Church Foundation.  We have received communications from the Central District that our application for Equitable Compensation has been tabled.  We have sent a response and are waiting for an answer.  This means that if we are denied we will be $3,000 shorter that we planned on in our projected income for 2021.  In our meeting on March 16, we decided to start paying our apportionment's monthly, instead of quarterly.  Our apportionment’s have decreased to a little over $1,000 per month.  We are current and will start paying monthly in April.  We have made application for another Paycheck Protection Program loan.  This one is for $20,177 but have not heard back from the bank yet (PPP Loan has been approved as of tonight AD Board Meeting).   We discussed this fall’s financial drive.  We would like to try something new, maybe a breakfast on the last Sunday in October, for a kick off.  We have volunteers to head that up and will be asking for reservations.  Our next regular meeting will be July 20, 2021 @ 7 pm.   

Financial Secretary – The Financial Secretary Report was emailed.  Gaylen made a motions to draw up a letter to the bank to designate Joy Warner the new Financial Secretary for our church.        

The motion was seconded by Doris Heaberlin.  The vote for the motion carried.  Gaylen also would like a change to the expense envelopes.  Proposing that the approved person should be the Finance Chair instead of the Financial Secretary.  A motion was made and seconded by Mary Ferguson.  After further discussion, the Board decided to let the Financial Committee to work on this motion at their next meeting.  

Membership – No report. 

Nominations –  Nominations met twice in February as we considered someone to nominate for the Financial Secretary position.  We nominated Joy Warner who has begun training with Gaylen and the rest of the Finance Committee.
Pastor Parish Relations –   Prepared the Annual Review to send to the conference.  Would like another set of eyes to look at the report.  Next meeting April 18, 2021.

Trustees – Bid received from Advanced Electric for the repair and replacement of the parking lot lights:
Option # 1
Install used 30'-foot wood pole. Remove old guy anchor. Install 3 new LED pole lights with photo control. Re install existing pole wiring and U - Guard.

Total cost option #1 = $3,600.00.
Option #2
Same as #1 with brand new pole.
Total cost option #2 = $4,400.00.
Option # 3
Install used 30'-foot wood pole. Remove old guy anchor. Install new LED pole light with photocontrol. Re install existing pole wiring and U - Guard.

Total cost option #1 = $3,000.00.

Option #4
Same as #3 with brand new pole.
Total cost option #2 = $3,800.00.

The total cost of two new utility poles, 3 new led lights, reinstalling the wiring to the poles and the removing of the damaged poles will cost $9,800.  The board would like to go ahead with the project and using Memorial fund money and also the Trustees allocated amount.  All new projects will be on hold.
UMW -  The committee met April 8, 2021 at the church.  Put together Easter Baskets for shut ins that include 3 couples and 5 single individuals.  On April 26, 2021 will be serving the Simple Supper for an estimate of 50 people.  Bazaar is being debated on at this time.

UMYF –  We are meeting every Wednesday on Zoom from 6:30-7:15pm. We are making our way through well-known Bible stories each week. From Noah & the Ark to Moses leading the Israelite's throughout many obstacles to stories about Judges and Kings like David, we have been making our way through the Old Testament. The Youth have led two worship services since our last Ad Council with Youth Sunday on February 21st and Easter Sunrise Service on April 4th. We are beginning plans for Graduation Sunday with Education and plan to celebrate 4 seniors on Sunday, May 30th. 
I’ve begun discussing the potential of offering confirmation this summer or early fall with Youth leaders (Allison & Erik) and I will reach out to parents in the coming weeks. We may be at the point now where we can offer another confirmation class for a group of emerging disciples in our Youth Group 
UMM-   Will be meeting April 17, 2021.

Lay Leader- Jason Ferguson reported that it is nice seeing life at the church and nice seeing people in the pews.

Lay Member to Annual Conference -   Allison Lehn will be attending her first Annual Conference, June 4 -7, 2021.  Allison will be meeting with Libby Hiatt to find out what to expect.
Members at Large – No report

Pastor   -  Worship: Throughout Lent and Holy Week, we spent a lot of time in worship considering God’s presence among us in the uncertain times of our lives. I found this sermon series while studying how the pandemic has affected us, our minds, and our bodies for the last year. Now as we continue in the season of Easter, we will consider on Sunday mornings, more lectionary texts that call us to imagine what it means to live wholeheartedly into a post-resurrection discipleship. On Wednesday evenings, we’ve stayed online and I’ve thoroughly enjoyed considering more texts each Wednesday evening as well. With online resources, we have the ability to try more experimental spiritual exercises including mindfulness, lexio divina, and more.  I’m looking forward to our continued reflections together and I hope they are as meaningful to you as they are for me to research, reflect on, and consider each week. 
I’ve been enjoying the challenges and celebrations of in-person worship since Valentine’s Day and I believe we are increasingly welcoming more and more folks each week inside the sanctuary. It’s a lot to juggle the online worshipers, parking lot worshipers, and now in-person worshipers, but most everyone has been patient and compassionate in this transition. Easter Sunday was a beautiful day as we celebrated Christ’s resurrection with the most people we’ve had inside since March 15, 2020. Each person/family chooses when they are ready to return to in-person worship and it’s been quite a journey, but we are continually trying our best and making slow progress. I am so grateful for the patience, support, and love that all of you have offered in this long pandemic-process. We won’t return the same way because we have all changed and been transformed by this pandemic. But we will return a new creation, just as Christ returns to us a new creation in resurrection. 
Funerals & Weddings: Since our last meeting in February, I had the privilege of meeting with the family and friends of Carol Visser who died on February 15. We held her service at Hamilton’s in Altoona and her family was incredibly grateful for the love they received from Centennial. They loved Carol very much and I know they miss her beautiful spirit and her compassion toward others. I’m in the beginning stages now of planning another funeral for a friend of Centennial: Jerry Huffman. 
I’m still meeting with two couples right now who will get married in the summer. One couple will get married downtown in June and the other couple will have their ceremony on their 10th year anniversary in August at Centennial. Both couples are a treat to work with, get to know, and to reflect with their plans for marriage! 
Pastoral Care: This has been an ever evolving ministry task as well in the pandemic. For many months, pastoral care was strictly over the phone and via messages. In the last five months or so, I have spent some time in the homes of a few who were homebound or unable to come to church yet. Sharing in communion at the homes of a few has been a real delight in this difficult year. Some on our long-term prayer list have included folks who are recovering from recent hospital stays and surgeries as well as our hope-bound folks, most all of whom received beautiful Easter baskets from our UMW. I worked closely with the Missions/Hospitality folks as well who painted rocks and then we had many helpers from the church deliver those rocks during the weekend of Easter to about 90+ individuals and families in our community. 
Personal Updates: It has been a privilege in the last four weeks to receive both vaccine shots and to be headed now toward being fully vaccinated. I’ve been spending a lot of time reading and enjoying books (as I try to read 52 books this year!) and I have been walking five or more miles a week as the sunshine befriends us again. I enjoyed my first Sunday off this year on April 11 as Allison, Evan, & Missy led the service and I am also planning a vacation with Erik for our wedding anniversary over Memorial Day Weekend to Estes Park and Denver, CO! 
Conference Update: 
Since our last meeting, our District Superintendent asked me to lead a small group ministry known as a Circuit. Circuits are historical to Methodism, when early American Methodist pastors were “circuit riders” as pastors would serve a circuit (group of parishes) and ride from one church to the next each week as they preached the gospel. 
In this revitalization of circuits, the Iowa Annual Conference is in the process of creating circuits, or collections of churches, to build stronger relationships and partnerships across Iowa United Methodists. These circuits will hopefully increase clergy and lay leadership development and create ministry opportunities tailored to their unique mission needs. 

From the Iowa Annual Conference website: 

· From the early days of Methodism, all the way back to John and Charles Wesley, circuits have been vital in spreading the Gospel. 

· Circuits multiplied when the number of leaders supervised exceeded the capacity to manage them. These relationships of ongoing support and accountability to a life in Christ was what defined the “Connexion.” The circuits structure in the Iowa Annual Conference will be in place for many of the same reasons. 

· At the 2020 Iowa Annual Conference, the body voted and approved decreasing districts and district superintendents from eight to five. This reduction increased the number of churches superintendents will be overseeing.  

· Circuit ministry is also rooted in the IAUMC’s strategic priorities to create world-transforming communities of faith, equip ourselves and others as transformation leaders, and direct our resources to common goals.

Each circuit is made up of 10-12 churches and will be co-led by this circuit team of two—a clergy and lay leader. 

“Circuits not only help the superintendents, clergy, and laity to work together collectively but also give the Iowa Conference a way to seek new ministry opportunities and revitalization,” said Rev. Bill Poland, Director of New Communities of Faith.

Ivy will belong to a circuit that includes: 


Booneville-Maple Grove UMC


Walnut Hills UMC (Urbandale)


DSM Grace


West DSM UMC


DSM First UMC


West DSM Valley UMC


DSM Marquisville (near Ankeny)


Carlisle UMC 

Pastor Dani will be meeting with Jerry Huffman’s son Dean and his two sisters, to discuss funeral arrangements at the church for this weekend.  

For Tim Morgan’s father Dennis’s funeral, would like to donate money to the Police, instead of a plant.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:56 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver 

